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Note from Mrs Durrant                     26th May 2023 

 

Happy Friday everyone,  

Year 2 children who now completed their their SATS 

papers and were amazing, taking it all in their stride. 

Congratulations to the Year 5/6 girls cricket team who  

took part in the Havering schools finals this week and 

came runners up. They will now go on to represent 

Havering in the London Games. Good luck girls!   

Thank you to all of you who supported the children and 

school in sportsday today. We had a lovely day for it! A 

huge thank you to Mr Bennett and Miss Page for 

organising the day as well as the JOPSPA for providing 

the refreshments, raffle and free icepops for the children. 

We hope you enjoy your week’s holiday and look forward 

to seeing you on Monday 5th June for a Memory maker 

day.  

 

Take care. 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR DIARIES 
 

29.05.23  – 02.06.23 HALF-TERM  
 
05.06.23 ALL PUPILS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
 
05.06.23 Y4 X CHECK FORTNIGHT 
 
05.06.23 Y6 HOPEFIELD TRIP 
 
06.06.23 Y1 MARSH FAMR TRIP 
 
12.06.23 PHIONICS SCREENING     
               FORTNIGHT  
 
03.07.23 INSET DAY –NO PUPILS 

 
 

NSPCC SAFEGUARDING  
PANTS – Privates are private! 

 
HTTPS://WWW.NSPCC.ORG.UK/KEEPING-
CHILDREN-SAFE/SUPPORT-FOR-
PARENTS/PANTS-UNDERWEAR-RULE/ 
 

VOTES FOR SCHOOL 

Can you recognise when someone 
has extreme views? (7-11) 

Do you respect views that are 
different to yours? (5-7) 

OPAL 

WANTED - Push Chairs and kayaks 

If anyone has any unwanted 
pushchairs or kayaks then please let 
Miss Northwood as we are looking for 

more forms of transport for the 
children to use at  lunchtime as part of 

the OPAL provision.   

 

 

JOPS News 

 

 
Uniform reminder 

Please can all pupils remember to wear ties with a shirt as this is uniform expectation. The Tie Police will be 
on patrol after half term! Y6 hoodies can be worn outside ONLY and on PE days children will need a plain 

white t-shirt underneath. 

 
BREAKFAST CLUB NEED YOUR HELP 

 
We would like any craft materials, pencils, toys (in good condition) that you suddenly do not need but would 
like to donate to a good home. The Breakfast Club starts at 7:30am each morning and we have many days 
that are full, which is great. Pupils are able to access many different areas and thoroughly enjoy the craft 

areas. 
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Attendance – Congratulations to those who achieved over 96% (national target) and well done to the classes in 

red who have won their ‘Phase Attendance Competition’ for that week.         Week beginning 22.05.23 

Class % Attendance Class % Attendance Class % Attendance 

Hedgehogs 97 2K 94 5G 90 

Squirrels 86 3C 97 5H 93 

1CS 99 3M 92 6M 95 

1E 93 4B 85 6N 93 

2GW 88 4S 95 Overall 93 

 
OPAL NEWS! 

To make our pebble Memory Path we need some large stones to make the borders.  
If you have any gutter pipes, old tubing, discarded pool noodles etc. for our water play area please 

hand in to the school office after half term. 
 

 
 

Golden Broom 
 

Well done 3M, winners of the ‘Golden Broom’ this week who have kept their wellie areas tidy.  
3M will be given 3 house points each, 10 minutes extra play and can bring in a snack of their choice on 

Wednesday 7th June.  
 


